
Foundation for the Southern Tier Libraries 
Board meeting Minutes 11.15.2016 

 
Present: Paul Webster, Bonnie Weber, Denise King and Brian Hildreth 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:12 pm.  
 
There were no items for approval as there were not enough trustees in attendance for a 
quorum.  
 
Trustees in attendance discussed the 2016 annual appeal and reviewed the process for 
mailing.  
 
B. Hildreth provided 5-years of historical data regarding Foundation giving. Roughly 135 
unique individuals have given to the Foundation since its inception. Specific figures were 
presented to those in attendance. Taking into account 5-years of data, B. Hildreth indicated 
“mailing appeal letters to representatives of member libraries is not ideal or effective.” 
These figures will need to be presented to the full board at the next Foundation meeting.  
 
Trustees in attendance indicated the annual appeal letter should be sent to sustaining 
supporters of the foundation. B. Hildreth said he would work with staff to get mailing ready, 
which was drafted by J. Phillips. Foundation trustees will be at STLS on Tuesday, December 
6th to prepare letters for 2016 mailing.   
 
Respectfully submitted:  
 
Brian Hildreth 
 
 
. 
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Monthly System Management Team & Divisional Reports  

December 20, 2016 

 
 
 
 

Office of the Executive Director by Brian Hildreth, Executive Director  
Division of Library Sustainability and System Resources 

The Executive Director’s office spent the months of November and December participating in the following 
activities: 

 November 17, conducted new director orientation at David A. Howe Public Library and attended the 
Penn Yan Public Library board meeting to discuss connecting to STN fiber. 
 

 November 21, participated in a Department of Labor webinar pertaining to new Fair Labor Standard Act.    

 

 November 23 - 25, Vacation Day and Thanksgiving Holiday.    

 

 November 30, attended the Directors Advisory Council meeting at Dormann Library to discuss council 

priorities as an element of Plan of Service.  Met with STN and ECC Technologies to discuss connecting 

remaining Steuben and Yates county libraries to STN fiber. Visited Prattsburg Library to discuss 

sustainable funding.  

 

 December 2, attended a member library conference panel discussion hosted by STLS to share ideas 

about recent NYLA conference in Saratoga Springs.  

 

 December 6, with Margo Gustina, facilitated a funding referendum discussion group with other library 

system directors and staff. Presented on STLS’ Sustainability Module.  Attended the Canisteo Library’s 

board meeting to discuss funding and association roles.  

 

 December 7, met with representatives from CCLD regarding STLS’ cataloging of microfilm materials at 

Steele Memorial Library. Attended a board meeting with Alfred and Almond libraries to discuss 

sustainable funding.  

 

 December 12, attended a board meeting with Avoca and Howard libraries to discuss sustainable 

funding.   

 

 December 13, provided testimony before Assembly Standing Committee on Libraries & Education 

Technology in Albany. Discussed STLS Fiber Projects and need for increased State Funding.  

 

 Participated in STLS Board of Trustee’s committee meetings as regularly scheduled. Also attended 

monthly NYLA, PULSIDO and State Library conference calls. 
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Member Services by Margo Gustina, Trustee Development Consultant 

Division of Library Sustainability and System Resources 

 

November was so full of fun stuff, I am abandoning my typical report style to talk about the super fun. 

We’ll start with the NYLA conference in Saratoga Springs. My time there was active (I presented at two 

sessions, Hooray for Freedom! and Libraries a Powerful Platform for Change, negotiated a grant 

partnership with the US Green Building Council, and facilitated the Rural Libraries Round Table and 

booth), but my most exciting new relationship was with Paul Mays, library architect and public library 

system trustee. We are working together on a project to assist STLS member libraries with facility 

planning, both through a workshop with Paul and a library existing conditions report pilot. More details 

on that to follow next month! 

  

Genesee Library in Little Genesee and I met in November, and the board is actively considering 

automation. This library is our last non-automated public library and has a history of challenges. Their 

current director and board are keenly interested in moving into the future providing their local 

community with the best services their geography and resources allow. I think in the next few years they 

will surprise us with growth and innovation previously unthinkable in that library. I am so very excited 

for them. 

 

STLS began firming up our strategic goals through silo-busting team work. I have always been honored 

to work here. I am pushed professionally in ways I have never been pushed before. In November, I 

found a new appreciation for my colleagues willing to stretch their abilities and rethink their current 

work to allow for higher impact collaborations across divisions, domains, and work styles. I feel very 

proud to be a part of the great work we have mapped out together. Again – more details to follow in 

coming months! Ooh! Speaking of strategic planning, in November I was invited to facilitate a goal 

setting session with the Director’s Advisory Council that worked really well and to begin working on 

strategic planning with the Dormann Library in Bath.  

 

I am writing this after giving a workshop called “What Am I Doing Here?” to directors and trustees. You’ll 

hear more about that next month, but I wanted to share something that struck me as I looked out at the 

folks in attendance this morning: every month, sometimes every week, I see an ever growing 

commitment to raising the bar in service to our communities. It is pretty stinking dynamite.  

 

 

Professional Development & Outreach 

by Alfonso Oliveras, Director of Professional Development & Outreach 

Division of Professional Development and Library Outreach 

 

 On November 17th, I collaborated with Caroline Poppendeck (Adult Services Librarian at CCLD) to 

present a JobNow workshop for member library staff at the Watkins Glen Public Library. JobNow 

(provided by CCLD through central book aid funding), contains various tools to assist job seekers 

including live assistance for searching, applying and preparing for jobs. 
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 I attended a program entitled, Expanding Your Library’s Reach through Traditional Marketing, Social 

Media, and Effective Web Design at the Finger Lakes Library System’s headquarters on November 18th. 

The presenter provided various ideas for marketing library services (both in the virtual and physical 

space). 

 

 I provided a primer for using our PrintrBot 3D printer for staff at the Dormann Public Library on 

November 21st. They will be using the printer for a program in January of 2017. 

 

 I met with staff at the Allegany County Employment & Training Center on November 29th. The purpose 

of the meeting was to brainstorm ideas for interagency collaboration with member libraries in Allegany 

county.  An upcoming open house event is being planned. 

 

 I conducted a STLS Digital Library meeting on Wednesday Dec  7th. Representatives from Overdrive 

provided information on new developments with the website, apps, and the online support submission 

form. Staff from eight member libraries were in attendance. 

 

Youth Services & Interlibrary Loan 

by Lorie Brown, Youth Service Consultant and Head of ILL 

Division of Professional Development and Library Outreach 

 

 Attended the New York Library Association conference. The annual statewide conference provides a 
terrific opportunity to learn and, most especially, network with colleagues from across the state.  
 

 Presented a program for staff from member libraries on incorporating music into storytimes. Some 
activities in this workshop were funded from the NYS Family Literacy Library Services Grant 
project.  Attendees created song cubes to use in their storytimes. Websites with appropriate music and 
activities were shared.  
 

 Continue to facilitate interlibrary loan concerns. Scheduling appointments to train staff at libraries who 
weren’t able to attend trainings during the summer months. Working to complete and tidy up all 
concerns with OCLC WorldShare Resource Sharing to officially no longer subscribe to their services.  
 

 Continuing to tidy up from the painting/moving/reorganization project.  
 

 Connected with representative from Freegal and their marketing team to create a flyer and bookmark 
highlighting children’s music available with a library card. 
 

 Presented a workshop on Early Literacy to child care providers with Child Care Aware.  
 

 Planned, with Al Oliveras, Meet the Vendor events featuring Ingram and Baker & Taylor.  
 

 Planning and preparing for 2017 learning opportunities. Currently have 3 day-long Youth Services events 
planned: March—Summer Learning; April—B’tween Programming with Lisa Kropp; and Transforming 
Storytimes with Betsy Diamant-Cohen.  
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Information Technology 
by Ken Behn, Assistant Director – Head of IT 

Division of Information Technology & Digital Resources 
 

 In November there were 190 Help Desk Requests processed.   After hours or urgent support was 

provided 14 times and 4 visits to libraries were made. 

 

 In person and remote meetings with USAC, Citrix, ECC, Teracai, Four County Library System, NCLS, MYLS, 

SirsiDynix and attendance at NYLA. 

 

 The installation of WiFi and Security Appliance hardware from the FY2015 e-rate Category 2 funding was 

done at more libraries.  There are 3 libraries remaining needing new WiFi and Security Appliance device 

installation. 

 

 Much time was spent creating 7 documents and answering 6 requests for information for e-rate 471 PIA 

review.  We received $36,000 in e-rate reimbursements for FY2015 and funding commitments totaling 

$104,000 for FY2016. 

 

 A STLS employee was hired for the part-time ILS Specialist position. 

Information Technology 
by Mandy Fleming, ILS & Technical Services Manager 

Division of Information Technology & Digital Resources 
 
 

- November was another high volume month for cataloging and processing.   
- Alex and I attended NYLA where we learned from presenters and other attendees and brought back new 

ideas to try here. 
- Began training Kylie, our new part-time ILS Specialist. 

- Worked with Margo on a peak hours of circulation report in Director’s Station. 
  

 



2017 Board Meeting Dates & Locations             
Board of Trustees                                                          

 

 

January 17        -   Southern Tier Library System, Painted Post 

 

March 21          -   Southern Tier Library System, Painted Post 

 

April 18            -   Dorman Library, Bath (Steuben County) 

 

May 16             -   Penn Yan Public Library, Penn Yan (Yates County) 

 

June 20             -   Horseheads Free Library, Horseheads (Chemung County) 

 

July 18             -    Watkins Glen Free Public Library (Schuyler County) 

 

September 19   -   Cuba Circulating Library Association (Allegany County) 

 

October 17       -    Southern Tier Library System, Painted Post 

 

November 21   -    Southern Tier Library System, Painted Post 

 

December 19    -    Southern Tier Library System, Painted Post 

 

 

 

 

All meetings begin at 2:00 pm and are open to the public and STLS member libraries. 
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